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Context 
Decline in pre-primary enrolments continued in 2021-22, says govt. report
It shows 30% fewer students were admitted in these classes as compared 
to pre-pandemic period; numbers dwindled in primary classes too; total 
number of schools and teachers also saw a drop

GS-2 
Decline in pre-primary 

enrollment 



The number of children entering pre-primary classes in 2021-2022 saw a 
further decline, resulting in 30% fewer students in this school section as 
compared to pre-Covid as younger students with less access to remote 
learning continue to bear the biggest brunt of learning loss during the 
pandemic, according to a report released by the Ministry of Education.

A total of 94.95 lakh students entered pre-primary classes in 2021-2022, 
registering a drop of 10% as compared to the previous year when 1.06 
crore children enrolled in these classes.

In 2020-2021, there was already a decline of 21% enrolment in 
pre-primary classes as compared to 1.35 crore the year before due to 
school closures and classrooms moving online, according to the Unified 
District Information System for Education Plus report on school education.

Enrolment in primary classes, which include classes 1 to 5, also saw a 
drop for the first time, falling from 12.20 lakh in 2020-2021 to 12.18 lakh in 
2021-2022. However, the total number of students from primary to higher 
secondary increased by 19 lakh to 25.57 crore.



Also for the first time since the pandemic, the report records a decline in 
number of schools due to closures as well as a lack of teachers. There were 
20,000 fewer schools in 2021-2022 as the total number of schools dropped 
from 15.09 lakh to 14.89 lakh.

There were also 1.89 lakh or 1.98% fewer teachers as their number reduced 
from 96.96 lakh in 2020-2021 to 95.07 lakh in 2021-2022.

Computer facilities were available in 44.75% of schools, while Internet 
access was available only in 33.9% of schools. However, their availability has 
improved as compared to pre-Covid when only 38.5% of schools had 
computers and 22.3% had Internet facilities.



Context 
A gold-mushroom combo to ease drug delivery
Bodoland University’s collaborative work on fungus-powered biosynthesised 
nanogold particles earns international patent

GS-3 
Gold mushroom



Medicines may soon have traces of ultramicroscopic gold powered by a 
super mushroom for greater efficacy.

Cordy gold nanoparticles (Cor-AuNPs), the outcome of a collaborative 
experiment by scientists from four Indian institutions, has earned an 
international patent from Germany.

These nanoparticles, derived from the synthesis of the extracts of 
Cordyceps militaris and gold salts, could make drug delivery in the human 
body faster and surer.

Cordyceps militaris is a high-value parasitic fungus, lab-grown at the 
Department of Biotechnology’s Technology Incubation Centre (TIC) in 
Bodoland University, one of the collaborators of the patented work. Gold 
salts are ionic chemical compounds of gold generally used in medicine.



Penetration in the cells is more when the drug particles are smaller. 
Cordyceps militaris, called super mushroom for its tremendous medicinal 
properties, adds bioactive components to the synthesis of gold nanoparticles 
for better penetration.

Biosynthesised nanogold particles indicate a new application of 
nanoparticles in the development of therapeutic drugs that can be delivered 
as ointments, tablets, capsules, and in other forms.



Context 
Karnataka soon to be flag-bearer of renewable energy sector: panel

GS-3 
Karnataka flag bearer of renewable 

energy 



Karnataka will soon be the flag-bearer of the country’s renewable energy 
sector as it is already the single largest ethanol production hub in Asia.

The country has the mandate to meet 50% of its energy requirements through 
renewable sources, which is around 20% currently, by 2030.

India should become a net exporter of energy by producing cheap green 
nitrogen, hydrogen, and also other alternative renewable energy sources.

By 2030, 50% of India’s energy requirement should be met through renewable 
sources.



Context 
Child Welfare Police Officers a must in all police stations

GS-2 
Child welfare police officers 



The Ministry of Home Affairs has asked the States/Union Territories to 
appoint a Child Welfare Police Officer (CWPO) in every police station to 
exclusively deal with children, either as victims or perpetrators.

Acting on an advisory issued by the National Commission for Protection of 
Child Rights, the Home Ministry referred to provisions under the Juvenile 
Justice (Care and Protection of Children) Act, 2015.

It calls for designating at least one officer, not below the rank of an 
Assistant Sub-Inspector, as CWPO in every station.

In a note to all Directors-General of Police, the Home Ministry said the 
Commission had further requested that a Special Juvenile Police Unit in 
each district and city, which is headed by an officer not below the rank of a 
Deputy Superintendent of Police, be established.



The unit would comprise CWPOs and two social workers having experience 
of working in the field of child welfare, of whom one shall be a woman, to 
co-ordinate all functions of police in relation to children.

The advisory comes in the backdrop of increasing number of crimes against 
children, including murders and offences under the POCSO Act.



Context 
Going beyond Amur falcons: Nagaland to celebrate avian diversity, 
undertake census

GS-3 
Avian Diversity 



Nagaland is undertaking the first avian documentation exercise going 
beyond the Amur falcons, the migratory raptor that put the State on the 
world birding map.

The four-day Tokhü Emong Bird Count (TEBC) has been timed with the 
post-harvest Tokhü Emong festival of the Lothas, the Naga community that 
dominates Wokha district, arguably the most preferred stopover of the Amur 
falcons while travelling from east Asia to southern Africa.

The event is a collaboration among the Wokha Forest Division, the 
Divisional Management Unit of the Nagaland Forest Management Project 
(NFMP) and Bird Count India.

The exercise entails watching and counting birds on any or all days from 
November 4-7 from anywhere in Nagaland for at least 15 minutes and 
uploading the avian names on eBird (www.ebird.org/india), the bird 
recording platform.



The Amur falcon (Falco amurensis) is a small raptor of the falcon family. It 
breeds in south-eastern Siberia and Northern China before migrating in large 
flocks across India and over the Arabian Sea to winter in Southern and East 
Africa.

Males are characteristically dark sooty grey above with rufous thighs and 
vent. In flight, the wing lining is white, contrasting with the dark wing feathers. 

Females can be more difficult to identify as they share a pattern common to 
many falcons, but are distinctive in having an orange eye-ring, a red cere and 
reddish orange feet. 



A new UN report says the land under poppy cultivation in Afghanistan in 
2021 increased by 32% over the previous year. With the Taliban strapped 
for cash, opiates are now a crucial pillar of the country’s economy.

A new report by the United Nations Office on Drugs and Crime (UNODC) 
released earlier this week says the land under poppy cultivation in 
Afghanistan in 2021 (October and November are the sowing season) 
increased by 32 per cent over the previous year. 

A ban on cultivation imposed by the Taliban in April exempted the standing 
crop and harvest, and sent the price of opium shooting.

Editorial 
Poppy love in Afghanistan 



The income of farmers from opium sales more than tripled from $425 million 
in 2021 to $1.4 billion in 2022, according to the report — 29 per cent of the 
Afghan agricultural sector’s total value in 2022, higher by 20 percentage 
points over the previous year.
In spite of their Islamic instincts against narcotics, the Taliban had realised 
the value of poppy by the time they first stormed to power in 1996 and, by 
extension, the political cost of banning it. 

The 10% zakat on opium, formerly paid to the village mullahs, was now 
directed to the Taliban’s treasury, earning an estimated $9 million in 1996-7, 
from the south’s regular output of 1,500 tonnes of opium. A 10% zakat was 
also levied on the traffickers. As the 1990s progressed, these taxes were 
increased to 20%, bringing in $45 million to $200 million a year.

By 1999, the Taliban also taxed heroin labs. [They]…sought to expand and 
regulate the narcotics economy by providing official government licenses for 
opium cultivation, by setting up model farms teaching the farmers how to 
grow poppy more efficiently, and by distributing fertilizers…



As a labour intensive crop, poppy was a great source of employment in rural 
Afghanistan, and led to other trickle-down economic activities. Distributing 
the work of revenue collection was also a way to keep the factions within 
from rebelling.

The narcotics trade was not part of the discussions during the talks with the 
Trump administration, and the 2020 Doha Accords signed by the US and the 
Taliban made no mention of the illegal drugs trade.

By the time the Biden administration completed the US pullout, the Taliban’s 
coffers had swelled with that year’s opium money. A report in 2020 said the 
Taliban’s profits from the illicit drug trade, illegal mining, and exports had 
earned it as much as $1.6 billion, of which $416 million was from the drug 
trade alone.

With the Taliban back in power, Afghanistan’s situation is not very different 
from the 1990s. Still international outcasts and with no access to global 
funding, they are scrambling to raise money by levying taxes, as 
humanitarian aid keeps Afghanistan going.



The opiate economy, including local consumption and export, was valued at 
9-14% per cent of the country’s GDP. With a shrinking GDP in 2022, it may 
now represent an even bigger share of the economy.

The ban on cultivation imposed in April is a throwback to a similar ban the 
Taliban imposed in 1999. The spike in opium prices this year is a 
consequence of the ban. High prices may act as an incentive for more poppy 
cultivation. Not implementing the ban would help the Taliban both 
economically and politically.









Answer keys for 03-11-22 PYQs are:
1-a
2-d
3-a
4-b
5-b
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